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Principal’s message 

Welcome to Week 4. A huge thank you to the whole school community for their contribution and      
attendance at our events last week. It was a huge week but one we were all very proud of.  
 
Tottenham Central School has recently been reclassified as a Category 2 Bushfire and Grassfire Risk, 
which means we will have further evacuation and cease operation procedures in place. A fact sheet is 
attached to the newsletter for more information. To keep students and staff safe, the department, 
along with the NSW Rural Fire Service, may decide to close a school on days when there is a very high 
risk of bushfires. On such days, students may need to learn differently. The school might also close if 
emergency services and the State Emergency Operations Centre recommend it. Keeping our students 
and staff safe is the main priority.  
 
This term our staff and students have been working on building stronger relational trust across the 
school as part of the Resilience Project and always looking to ‘Better our Best’. Building relational trust 
is the cornerstone of a school’s success and the success of any organisation or business. Relational trust 
fosters a positive and supportive environment where everyone feels valued, respected, and understood. 
When trust is strong, communication flows more freely, collaboration thrives, and learning becomes 
more meaningful. Students feel secure in expressing their thoughts and ideas, while staff work            
together cohesively towards common goals. The atmosphere of trust leads to improved wellbeing,     
increased engagement and ultimately enhances the overall quality of education in our school. We are 
striving to nurture and strengthen these relationships and those within the community to build a 
strong and harmonious learning community. Mrs Baldwinson will be conducting surveys later in the 
term to gather an understanding of how students particularly measure their belonging and identity 
within our school. 
 
In the staff spotlight this week is Ms Allen. Ms Allen joined us in 2023 and is an absolute asset to our 
team. We are beyond grateful for her contribution to Tottenham Central School and hope it is for many 
years to come. Ms Allen has had an incredible teaching journey and is a dedicated educator whose    
impactful career began in 2013 as a casual teacher. Traversing South and South-Western Sydney, Ms 
Allen inspired young minds in the primary setting teaching across all year levels. From those first       
casual days, Ms Allen has taught various grades at a wide range of schools, leaving a lasting impression 
at each stop. Ms Allen spent significant time at Hurstville PS from 2014-2022 where she progressed to 
the Assistant Principal in 2018. Striving for a new challenge, Ms Allen spent 2022 at Oaklands Central 
School. Ms Allen is now the Assistant Principal Curriculum and Instruction overseeing Literacy and    
Numeracy teaching and improvement at Tottenham Central School. Ms Allen’s versatility shines 
through as she leads staff in professional learning and teaches Science and Digital Technologies for K-6 
at Tottenham, creating engaging and nurturing creativity while integrating high quality literature 
across all subjects. Ms Allen has a passion for evidence-based research and works with staff to analyse                
assessment results and a range of data to collaboratively embed best practice in the classroom. Ms   
Allen’s journey exemplifies dedication, leadership, and an unwavering passion for enriching education. 
Ms Allen is an inspiration to her students and fellow educators and strives to better her best every day. 
Tottenham is lucky to have her.  
 
This week our students are participating in a variety of activities. Gobondery/NARRAF Athletics at 
Barden Park is happening today where our primary students have a large cohort of representatives 
and our secondary students are assisting with the overall organisation. On Friday our Stage 5               
Agriculture team will be attending Tullamore Show to participate in judging. We wish them luck for 
their first attempt at this event. Our Stage 6 students are currently at WAP camp participating in       
face-to-face lessons with their teachers and socialising with their class. From all accounts they are     
having a wonderful time and learning lots.  
 
A reminder when visiting our school, please sign in via the QR code at the office.  
 
Have a fabulous weekend.  

Angela Bush - Principal 
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School news  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

REMINDER! 
Book Week Dress Up Parade August 25 

Start thinking about your costume ideas! 
 
What: Come to school dressed as your           
favourite book character. 
Where: Tottenham Central School 
When: Friday, 25 August 9am COLA (Week 6) 
 
Parents and community members welcome to 
come watch and we ask that if you participate, 
please consider giving a gold coin donation, 
which will be put towards the Years 3-6 school 
excursion. 
 

 
 
 
 

BEAUT Reward recipients for Week 3! 
 

Congratulations to all students who received 
merit and attendance certificates! 

SRC Great Habit for W eek 5: 
Spend time with a variety of people           

created by Charlotte Levick 

A ny donations 
of prizes 
greatly        
appreciated 
for the P& C 
W inter           
W onderland 
Fete!  
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On behalf of our school community, we would like to thank everyone for being a part of our Open Day 
last Friday. Your presence and enthusiasm truly made the afternoon a success. Your involvement and 
encouragement play an integral role in shaping students’ future! 

 

OPEN DAY 
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SRC Pyjama Day Fundraiser for The School of St Judes 
 

CONGRATULATIONS everyone! We raised $130 for our dear friends at St Judes!! 
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Primary news                                                     

 

Last term, the Year 1/2 students looked at making graphs 

in Mathematics. The students had to create their own 

question, gather data and use that data to make two     

different types of graphs. This term the K/1/2 class are 

working on speaking clearly when presenting news and 

for the rest of the class to listen attentively and come up 

with some interesting questions. They are also working 

on improving their handwriting and letter formation.  
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Secondary news 

  Secondary Assessment  
Schedule 

 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

Term 3 
Week 5 

N/A Agriculture, Mathematics Year 11 -  N/A 
Year 12 - Trial examinations 

Stage 4 Maths  
Stage 4 has spent the first two weeks of this term, revising different Mathematics concepts. One of the 
activities revised was the order of operations through solving lots of questions and matching them to 
create a Tarsia jigsaw puzzle.  

 
 

 
 
Stage 5 Maths  
In Mathematics Stage 5 has been learning about the                    
applications of trigonometry. As a part of this, they          
calculated the height of the school flag pole using a      
clinometer.  
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Sport news  

Secondary Excursion 
This year we are going to Broken Hill for the Secondary Excursion. A note is on Sentral for parents to 
give permission. This needs to be completed by tomorrow, August 11 with a deposit of $50 to be paid. 
To allow the students to fundraise and reduce the cost, we have been offered the opportunity to run 
the canteen for the Tottenham Tennis Competition on Sunday,  August 27. More details will be sent 
home later regarding this activity. 
 
WAP Camp 
Maddi and Bailey are currently at Lake Burrendong at the second WAP Camp where they are               
participating in lessons with their coordinators and peers.  
 
Tullamore Show 
Tomorrow, our Stage 5 Agriculture students will be travelling to Tullamore to participate in junior           
judging at the Tullamore Show. We wish them all the best for the day. 
 
Trial Examinations 
Good luck to Bailey who is competing his Trial Examinations next week. 
 
Year 10 Subject Selection Day 
On Monday, Shauna and Ella will be participating in a Year 10 Subject Selection day at Peak Hill. They 
will meet their Year 10 peers from the other WAP schools, learn about the subjects on offer for 2024 
and participate in a Life Ready session. 
 
 
 
 
Gobondery/NARRAF and WSSA Trials 

 

Gobondery/NARRAF Athletics 

Congratulations to all students who competed at the Gobondery/NARRAF Athletics carnival at Barden 

Park, Dubbo. Thank you to parents and caregivers for supporting the students. Thank you also to staff 

and our secondary students who were officials at the carnival. Full results will be in next week’s        

newsletter. 

 

Central Schools Lawn Bowls 

Next Thursday, 17 August, we will have six students travelling to Trangie to participate in a Central 

Schools Lawn Bowls play off. 

Carnival/Trials Venue Date 

Central Schools Lawn Bowls Trangie Thursday 17 August 

Secondary Gala Day Trundle Friday 25 August 

Gobondery/NARRAF Touch Football/
Netball Gala Day 

Warren Friday 1 September 

PSSA Athletics Dubbo Friday 15 September 

Sport Trial date Venue Nomination 
date 

Notification date 
to school 

Gobondery/
NARRAF or 
WSSA Trial 

Multi Sports Day for 
MultiClass athletes 

12 September Dubbo 5 September 1 September N/A 
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Other news 
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Principal Mrs Angela Bush 
 
Assistant Principal (rel) Mrs Meggan Adam 
 
Assistant Principal / Curriculum Instruction               
Ms Danielle Allen 
             
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  
P&C President Mrs Sharon Medcalf 
  
Tottenham Central School 
42 Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
Congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 
 

Contact us 

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land, and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

Calendar 

WEEK 
4 

7 8 
 
SRC PJ Day 

9 
 
WAP Camp 

10 
GN Athletics - 
Dubbo 

11 
Secondary              
Tullamore Show 

WEEK 
5 

14 15 16 17 
Tim Naden   
workshop 
 
Central School 
lawn bowls 

18 
 
P&C Winter        
Wonderland Fete - 
Winter themed 
dress-up or mufti 

WEEK 
6 

21 
Wether         
Challenge      
Secondary 

22 23 24 
 
Tim Naden   
workshop 

25 
Book Week parade 
9am 
 
Secondary Gala Day-
Trundle 

WEEK
7 

28 
 
P&C Mtg 3:15pm 

29 
 
Ice Cream Day 
fundraiser 

30 31 
 
MS Readathon 
concludes 

1 Sep 
 
GN Touch/Netball 
Gala Day-Warren 

WEEK 
8 

4 
SCHOOL  
PHOTOS 

5 6 7 
Tim Naden   
workshop 

8 

Wiradjuri word of 
the week: 

Marra bunga 
 

Meaning: 
nine 

Art credit: Max 


